New Hospital at Goderich.

The new hospital, which will be called the Alexandra General Hospital, was formally opened in Goderich, December 1st. During the ceremonies the institution was handed over to the Board of Trustees by the Daughters of the Empire. The Daughters of the Empire are doing very useful work in many parts of Canada. The local chapter of this organization have been working in Goderich and vicinity for many years, and the new hospital is the result of their charitable endeavors. The institution was opened December 1st, in honor of the birthday of Her Majesty, Queen Alexandra.

Post-Graduate Society of Toronto.

The Post-Graduate Medical Society of Toronto, at its annual meeting, held in the General Hospital on the evening of December 5th, elected the following officers: Honorary President, Dr. J. N. E. Brown; President, Dr. K. W. Van Norman; First Vice-President, Dr. W. Gilbay; Second Vice-President, Dr. W. E. Brown; Sec.-Treas., Dr. A. H. Rolph.

Canadian Medical Association.

At the last meeting of the Canadian Medical Association, held in Toronto, August 21st, it was decided to hold the next annual meeting at Montreal. We learn from the Montreal Medical Journal that the members of the medical profession in Montreal met November 8th to make preliminary arrangements for the meeting of 1907. The President, Dr. A. Mc-Phedran, Toronto, was in attendance and acted as chairman.

Dr. McPhedran delivered a short address, in which he outlined certain plans and methods which he recommended for adoption, and suggested that the meeting should be held early in the summer, that is, in the month of June, or later, say the latter part of August, or some time in September.

At the conclusion of his address the following committee was elected to carry out arrangements: Drs. Shepherd, Blackader, Lachapelle, England, Gardner, Roddick, Armstrong, Hamilton, Shirres, St. Jacques, Harwood, De Martigny, Garrow, Reddy, Boulet, Monod, Mercier, Villeneauve, Aubrey, Birkett, MacKenzie, and Sir Wm. Hingston.